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The City of Sugar Hill Council held a called meeting on Wednesday May 5, 1999 at 7:00 PM in the 
Community Center. 
 
Notice of the meeting was placed on the doors of City Hall and the Community Center.  Notice was placed 
on the board at Peachtree Industrial Blvd and Alton Tucker Blvd.  Notice was also sent to the local media. 
 
Those present included Mayor Roberta Crabb, Mayor Pro-Tem Bailey, Council Members Reuben Davis, 
Chris Abbey and Gary Pirkle.  Also present were City Attorney Lee Thompson, City Clerk Shirley Gibbs, 
registered guests, employees and members of the media.  Absent was Council Member Mike Mosley. 
 
Mayor Crabb called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and led the Pledge to the Flag.  Council Member 
Pirkle gave the Invocation. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
A: LEASE AGREEMENT WITH STOVALL FOR GOLF COURSE EQUIPMENT: 
 Mayor Pro-Tem Bailey stated he had talked with Director of Golf Wade Queen who had given 
him the bids from Stovall for three pieces of important equipment needed at the golf course.  The items 
were originally in the budget for purchase but in order to save money, Mr. Queen had suggested a lease 
purchase agreement.  The lease purchase agreement was for three years at a very good interest rate.  Mayor 
Pro-Tem Bailey made the motion to approve the lease purchase agreement with Stovall.  Council Member 
Pirkle made the second.  Motion passed 4-0. 
 
B: APPOINTMENT OF ACTING CITY MANAGER: 
 Council Member Pirkle stated that once again the city found itself without a city manager.  To 
carry the city over, Council Member Pirkle wanted to appoint Kelley Canady to once again act as city 
manager.  They would pay her an additional salary of $125.00 a week for the added responsibility.  Also 
included in the motion was once again requiring the city clerk and mayor to sign checks instead of the city 
manager and any personnel matters concerning hiring and firing would have to come before the council.  
Council Member Davis made the second to the motion.  Motion passed 4-0. 
 
C: COUNCIL APPROVAL OF RECREATION BOARD CHECK REQUEST: 
 Council Member Pirkle stated it was his understanding that until the Recreation Board could get 
signature requirements on the accounts changed, they would like for the city to pay some bills that are due.  
The city would be reimbursed with Recreation Board funds as soon as that situation was resolved.  Council 
Member Pirkle made the motion to authorize the city to pay those bills for the Recreation Board.  Mayor 
Pro-Tem Bailey made the second.  Motion passed 4-0. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
Council Member Pirkle made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mayor Pro-Tem Bailey made the second.  
Motion passed 4-0.  Meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM 


